EAGLES ATHLETIC ASSOCIATION MINUTES

September 11, 2012

Attendees:

Debbie Hardesty* Kim Braithwaite* Carolyn Kruza*
Carol Marshall* Laurie Harrell* Tammi Rhoads*
Chris McDonald* Stephanie Dulaney* Nancy Liggett*
Toni Novakowski* Sam Miller* Debbie Whirley*
Kathy Stewart* Sheri Mayo* Carla Estep*
Stacy Sefton*

(Signifies PAID/voting member of the EAA)
EAA President Debbie Hardesty called the meeting to order @ 6:00 pm.

The minutes from the August 21* meeting were available for review. As the minutes were being
reviewed, Debbie read a thank you note for a scholarship & a thank you note from CCPS, Dr. Murphy
for the track uniforms. Motion was made by Stacy Sefton to accept the minutes as read. Nancy Liggett
seconded the motion. All members voted in favor of accepting the minutes as submitted.

Treasurer Kim Braithwaite presented the treasurer’s report. The balance in the EAA account is
$33,077.30, as of August 31%, 2012. ($ 23,084.33 sports; $ 1,061.93 scholarship; $ 8,931.04 capital).
Stacy Sefton made a motion to accept the treasurer report. Carol Marshall seconded the motion. All
members voted in favor of accepting the treasurer’s report as submitted.

Committee Reports:

Bluegrass:
None. The sign up for the 50/50 raffle fundraising opportunity for teams will be September 14",

Scholarship:

None.

Concessions:

The first football game deposit was $ 2,100.00; the 0 game was § 2,027.00 — not bad. It was
recommended that we post in the concession stand, specific things game workers or referees get as a
complimentary thank you for working at our events — to alleviate confusion.

Sam Miller will be selling funnel cakes at the homecoming football game, October 5,

Apparel:

Susan Catlett sent an email with apparel report — new orange sweatshirts, gray t-shirts, and camo shirts
are in! Flags & hats are ordered. They have been setting up at volleyball games & varsity football
games — sales, especially last night, have been great!

Debbie mentioned setting up at Back to School night — she will discuss with Susan & Lory.



Old Business:

Thank you to Chris Sefton for getting the new grill; they are up & running well! Still working on idea
for ramp out of the concession to keep the grills protected.

New Business:

The cheer team requested help purchasing 2 new uniforms for the competition cheer team. One male
uniform ($225) & one larger female uniform ($250). The total cost would be $ 475.00. Motion was
made by Stacy Sefton to approve this request; motion was seconded by Tammi Rhoads; all voted in
favor.

With no further business, the meeting was adjourned.

The next meeting will be:

Tuesday, October 9™, 2012, 6 p.m.




